

## National Association of Pediatric Nurse Associates & Practitioners, Inc.



February 17, 2000

Betty Bumpers, Cofounder Every Child By Two 666 11<sup>th</sup> Street, NW, Suite 202 Washington, DC 20001-4542

Dear Ms. Bumpers:

Please accept NAPNAP's support and endorsement of Immunization Registries. NAPNAP believes that immunization registries offer an effective solution to ensure access to accurate immunization records to pediatric health care providers, enable automated assessment of immunization needs, and permit automated generation of reminders when children are due or late for immunizations.

NAPNAP encourages Pediatric Nurse Practitioners to participate in the development of immunization registries in their communities and to use such registries in their practices.

We wish you much success in this important health care initiative.

Sincerely.

Barbara R. Kelley

Barbara R. Kelley, EdD, RN, MPH, CPNP President

Renee McLeod

Renee McLeod, DNSc(c), RN, CS, CPNP, Immunization Special Interest Group

cc: Robert A. Hall, Executive Director